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September 16, 2025 

Linda Bridwell, Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 
Case No. 2025-00145 

Dear Ms. Bridwell,  

On behalf of the McKinney Water District, we respectfully request that the Commission expedite the review 
and approval of the pending rate study in PSC Case No. 2025-00145. 

This request arises directly from the Kentucky Infrastructure Authority (KIA) Loan Fund Conditional 
Commitment Letter (F21-013). Under Standard Condition Item No. 5: 

“Any required adjustment in utility service rates shall be adopted by ordinance, municipal order, or 
resolution by the appropriate governing body of the Borrower. Public hearings as required by law shall be 
held prior to the adoption of the service rate ordinance, order, or resolution. Any required approvals by the 
Kentucky Public Service Commission shall be obtained.” 

Importantly, KIA has indicated that it will not advance funds until a final Commission order is issued. 

Given the reliance of this project on KIA financing, expedited Commission action is critical to avoid delays 
in construction. Without timely resolution, the Borrower risks significant financing and scheduling 
setbacks, jeopardizing essential infrastructure improvements and the public benefits they provide. 

We appreciate the Commission’s prompt consideration of this request. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Marty Spears, PE 

P.O. BOX 204  
165 FOSTER LANE 
STANFORD, KY 

PHONE 606.365.8362 
FAX 606.365.1097 


